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City College administrator honored 

by Florida Association of Postsecondary Schools and Colleges 
 

FORT LAUDERDALE, FL – Sept. 16, 2013 – An administrator from City College in 

Fort Lauderdale has received top honors from the Florida Association of Postsecondary 

Schools and Colleges (FAPSC), a statewide organization representing private career 

schools. 

 

Colleen Bradshaw-Russell from City College was recognized as the 2013 Rickie Knobel 

Financial Aid Administrator of the Year recipient, an honor that was presented at the 

FAPSC Annual Conference held recently in South Florida. The award is named for 

Rickie Knobel, an advocate for students’ rights and the first from the private, 

postsecondary sector to serve on the board of the Florida Association of Student 

Financial Aid Administrators. 

 

 “Colleen is ethical, knowledgeable and involved in many campus committees and 

initiatives. She is committed to doing the right thing for students to ensure not only that 

they have a successful education experience, but also a successful future,” said Curtis 

Austin, executive director of FAPSC. 

  

FAPSC has been the voice of Florida’s career schools since 1956. The association of 

more than 250 members works on behalf of more than 1,000 licensed private career 

schools and colleges in Florida that prepare 400,000 students each year for employment 

in more than 200 occupational fields by offering degree programs, certification and 

training. 

 

City College, offering associate and bachelor career-focused degrees in a variety of 

fields, serves thousands of students each year from its Florida campuses and online 

division. 
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